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Vision Statement 
 

We enable all Sherman Students to become the best possible version of themselves.  
We provide an environment where our children develop into empathetic, self-directed,  

critical thinkers who don't give up when faced with challenges. 
 
A Policy Committee Meeting of the Sherman Board of Education was called to order by Mrs. Seeger on 
June 11, 2018 at 2:02 PM.  
 

1. PRESENT:  
For the Board: Mrs. Seeger and Mr. Neunzig  
Administration: Dr. Melendez  
 

2. DISCUSSED: 
2.1 Policy 6145 Instruction/Extracurricular Activities:​ The committee reviewed the policy 

to understand and clarify the responsibility of the district with regards to extracurricular 
activities.  Paragraph 3 and 5 in the policy speak to responsibility and supervision but 
without guidelines as to how these extracurricular activities are authorized, funded, etc. 
The committee recommends this topic be scheduled for discussion at a regular monthly 
BOE meeting to acquire full Board input. 

 
2.2 Policy 6153 Student Trips:​  The committee recommends revising paragraph 3/E to 

read “It is understood that individual student families will pay costs associated with 
school trips, including admission fees, meals and snacks, and a prorated share of 
transportation charges,  ​unless the BOE allocates the funds to fully or partially pay 
for school sponsored trips.”  

 
2.3 Regulation 6141.322:​  Dr. Melendez shared an updated version of the regulation with 

the committee.  This regulation was suspended earlier in the school year to give the 
administration an opportunity to update with current practices.  Although the Board is not 
required to approve administration regulations by law, the previous regulation was Board 
approved, therefore it was the position of the Chair to keep with past practice.  The 
committee recommends the Board adopt the revised regulation for Policy 6141.322. 

 
2.4 Policy 5118: Non-Resident Students​: The committee discussed and agreed this policy 

lacks information regarding non-resident staff members children attending The Sherman 
School District.  Since there is precedence set with regards to staff members children 
attending the Sherman School and recent communication inquiring about the process,  it 
is the recommendation of the committee that this topic be discussed at a Regular 
Monthly BOE Meeting for full Board input prior to any policy updates or changes.  

 



 
 

 
3.​  ​ADJOURNED  

Meeting adjourned by Mrs. Seeger at 3.15 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Susan Seeger 
Chair, Policy Committee  
Sherman Board of Education  

 


